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SUBMISSION TO THE INQUIRY INTO THE KOALA POPULATION & 
HABITAT BY LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE NO.7. 
 

 PRESEVATION OF CHLAMYDIA FREE KOALAS AT MACARTHUR 

 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HIGHLY RELEVANT TO THE TERMS OF 

REFERENCE OF THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMITTEE NO 7. 

 

 

The Committee's attention  needs to focus on the state's  only expanding and  

Chlamydia disease free colony of Koalas at Macarthur and the fact that their habitat is 

about to be  seriously impacted by developer Lend Lease's newest development called 

Figtree Hill at Mount Gilead. 

 

Mount Gilead is an important corridor for Koala expansion westward from the 

Georges River  to the Nepean River and beyond. This was clearly established by Dr 

Steve Phillips' South Campbelltown Koala Habitat Connectivity Study - November 2017. 

SCKHCS field work, 2017 ... Strategic koala habitat corridor study - March 2017. 
 

The developer and Campbelltown City  Council deny Mount Gilead  is core habitat 

for these unique disease free koalas. However acquisition of koala credits by the 

developer  from adjacent Noorumba Reserve, which Council owns and maintains  

under a separate plan of management for conservation and public recreation, confirms 

that both developer and Council are aware of an established koala presence on and 

around Mount Gilead land. 

 

It is very evident the whole of Mount Gilead farmland with its areas of critically 

endangered ecological communities of CPW and SSTF and scattered paddock trees 

are important koala habitat that should be kept free of the roads, dogs, people and 

houses that new urban development inflicts on the land. 

  

It is a great concern that developers, councils and indeed all levels of government use 

koalas as pawns in the development game. They recognise koalas when it suits their 

political or other agendas but otherwise ignore their existence or deliberately diminish 

the importance of their presence. 

 

Indeed, in 2008 Campbelltown City Council used the presence of Koalas to stop AGL 

from building a gas fired Power Plant at Leafs Gully, which is  

adjacent to Mount Gilead's southern boundary and  only about 3km south-west of the 

Mount Gilead Urban Release area , now called Figtree Hill. (Please see Figure 1 

photomap attached) 

Council did not use the same persuasive approach to prevent  Mount Gilead 

development. Council was noticeably quiet about koalas even after Steve Phillips' 

Connectivity Study ,  that they commissioned, revealed a significant koala presence. 

     

However this is what Campbelltown Council said about onsite koalas in its 

submission in objection to Leafs Gully Power Plant: 

 



 
 

.... 

 

 



 
 

 

Campbelltown City Council has made no such attempt to save koalas at adjoining 

Mount Gilead.  

 

 

You need to make your own decision. 

We think Gilead is another reminder that councils, government agencies, ministers 

and developers need to lift their game.  

We won't stop telling them 

 



 
 

 

For you attention 

With thanks 

John Gay Help Save Appin Inc. 


